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Council Memorandum 

Date: March 5, 2024 

To:  Committee of the Whole 

From: Councillor Perry 

Re: 40km/hr Sgn for Princes’ Street West in Fenelon Falls 

 

Recommendation 

 

That the Memorandum from Councillor Perry regarding, 40km/hr Sign for Princes’ 

Street West in Fenelon Falls, be received;  

That Staff be directed to replace the speed sign in front of 105 Princes’ Street West by 

Q4, 2024; and 

That these recommendations be brought forward for consideration at the next Regular 

Council Meeting.  

Rationale  

Under the excellent 40 is the New 50 Program last summer, the 50km/hr speed sign in 

front of 105 Princes’ Street West was removed. A replacement sign was not erected. 

 

A resident requested a replacement sign at the time and this did not occur. The Ward 

Councillor supplied 40 is the New 50 lawn signs. 

 

The Ward Councillor has been informed by Staff that there are speed limit signs within 

the area, therefore, a sign on this portion of Princes’ Street West is not needed. 
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The resident requested a new speed sign due to traffic volume and speed on that 

straight, newly paved section of Princes’ Street West. In addition, a number of children 

live on the road as well. Given these reasons, Staff should install a replacement sign.  

 


